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Plan for the Year Ended December 31, 2016 
 

Date: October 19, 2016 

To: TTC Audit & Risk Management Committee 

From: Chief Executive Officer 

 
Summary 
 
This report from the TTC’s external auditors, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (PWC) 
outlines the audit plan for the audit of TTC’s consolidated financial statements and its 
subsidiary company, TTC Insurance Company, for the year ended December 31, 2016. 
 
Financial Summary 
There are no financial implications resulting from the adoption of this report. 
 
Accessibility/Equity Matters 
This report and its recommendations have no accessibility or equity issues or impacts. 
 
Decision History 
The City of Toronto Act requires the city auditor (PWC) to annually audit the accounts 
and transactions of the City and its local boards and to express an opinion on their 
financial statements. 
 
In addition, section 102, paragraph 3, of the Insurance Act (Ontario), Auditor’s report, 
requires annual audited financial statements of the TTC Insurance Company. 
 
Furthermore, at its meeting on November 12, 2015, the TTC Audit & Risk Management 
Committee approved that the terms of reference of the Audit & Risk Management 
Committee which includes a requirement to “review the external auditors’ proposed annual 
financial audit scope and plan” as set out in item 2 at:  
http://www.ttc.ca/About_the_TTC/Commission_reports_and_information/Committee_m
eetings/Audit_Risk_Management/2015/November_12/Agenda/index.jsp 
 
 
 

http://www.ttc.ca/About_the_TTC/Commission_reports_and_information/Committee_meetings/Audit_Risk_Management/2015/November_12/Agenda/index.jsp
http://www.ttc.ca/About_the_TTC/Commission_reports_and_information/Committee_meetings/Audit_Risk_Management/2015/November_12/Agenda/index.jsp
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Comments 
The Audit & Risk Management Committee is tasked with the responsibility of reviewing 
the external auditors’ proposed annual financial statement audit scope and plan. 
  
The appended report outlines PWC’s audit plan for the audit of TTC’s consolidated 
financial statements and its subsidiary company, TTC Insurance Company, for the year 
ended December 31, 2016. 
 
The audit plan includes: 

• The nature, approach, extent & timing of PWC’s audit work  
• PWC’s view on audit & fraud risks 
• PWC’s materiality levels 
• PWC’s 2016 fees 

 
Cathy Russell of PWC will be at the Audit & Risk Management Committee meeting to 
present this report. You may wish to direct the auditors to address any specific areas that 
require a more detailed evaluation. 
 
Contact 
Paul Buttigieg, Director, Budgets, Costing & Financial Reporting  
Tel: (416) 393-3647, E-mail: Paul.Buttigieg@ttc.ca 
 
Attachments 
PWC’s Audit Plan for the Year-Ended December 31, 2016 
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